Surrey County Chess Association


SCCA AGM 2013 – Report by Non-Executive Director
One of the key responsibilities of a non-executive director is to ascertain whether risk is being appropriately managed and that has been the key focus in my first year in the role for SCCA. I have investigated two principle areas:-
Directors and Officers (D&O) liability
The reasons that the SCCA became a company were a) to ensure that the governing committee (now Board) could ensure control of the appointment and removal of the SCCA officers and b) to limit ordinary SCCA Members liability to £1 per Member, thereby shielding Members from personal liability should the SCCA be sued.
The Companies Act 2006 provides that company directors cannot shield themselves from legal liability in the same manner that can be achieved for ordinary members. In fact there can be no lawful limits whatsoever on company directors liabilities under this legislation and so all of their assets, including their homes, could be at risk should the company be sued. The Companies Act 2006 covers over 200 possible offences.
Upon reviewing the SCCA insurance provisions directly after my appointment I identified that Directors and Officers liability insurance was not in place. In my opinion that was unacceptable. While one might argue that the risks of the SCCA being sued are low, the potential personal financial consequences for the directors of such an event could be ruinous. A key reason to take out many forms of insurance is to cover low likelihood but high consequence events.
The Board already had the power, within the SCCA Articles, to procure D&O insurance and agreed with my proposal to do so. It was put in place in March 2013.
SCCA Financial Management Review
With the SCCA Board’s permission I undertook a review of its financial management systems. This was in order to check compliance with the SCCA Board’s fiduciary duty to protect Members’ assets. The review took place in March 2013.
Overall my conclusion was that the SCCA finances were extremely well managed and several best practice approaches were being employed to monitor them. This is essentially down to the knowledge, diligence and persistence of the Treasurer, Daniel Rosen, whom I complimented whole-heartedly for his work.

I made two recommendations to the SCCA Board pertaining to the need to ensure any future new Treasurer is diligently selected and receives an appropriate handover. I also made one minor housekeeping recommendation and one recommendation for a small amount of additional, independent, regular oversight of the finances that would strengthen an already well managed area. 
The SCCA Board accepted all of the above recommendations. 

Paul Shepherd – SCCA Non-Executive Director 
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